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April 19, 1996

Docket Nos.: 50-315
50-316

AEP'NRC'1224B1

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Control Desk
Washington, D. C. 20555

Gentlemen:

Donald C. Cook Nuclear Plant Units 1 and 2
NRC INSPECTION REPORTS NO. 50-315/95009 (DRP)

AND 50-316/95009 (DRP)
FOLLOW-UP RESPONSE TO NOTICE OF VIOLATION

This letter is a follow-up to our response to the Notice of
Violation contained in Inspection Report ¹95009, forwarded to
Indiana Michigan Power in a letter from W. L. Axelson dated
September 12, 1995. The original notice cited three examples of
failure to follow procedures, of which one involved operators not
reducing power during a loss of main turbine condenser vacuum
transient. In the response provided in AEP:NRC:1224B, dated
October ll, 1995, we stated that we considered the actions to be
taken for the loss of main condenser vacuum to be an open issue.
We committed to continue our evaluation of this event to determine
the most appropriate actions for loss of main condenser vacuum.
This evaluation has been completed.

Our evaluation concluded that the decision to not decrease power in
response to the loss of vacuum was not in line with our
conservative operating philosophy, or with that of the industry in
general. Consequently, we have provided procedural guidance and
shift training to direct the operating crew to reduce power
immediately in response to any confirmed loss of vacuum condition.
This results in actions more in keeping with our conservative
operating philosophy and minimizes the magnitude of the transient
should the need to trip the plant arise.

We have also determined the need for a 'apid shutdown'rocedure
to guide operating crews for conditions in which a rapid power
reduction would be prudent. To meet this need, a rapid shutdown
procedure has been developed for the Donald C. Cook Nuclear Plant,
and training on this procedure has commenced.
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This event has provided us with the o ortuoppo ty o o p
an ra n ng and to improve upon them. In summ

consider it appropriate that the o en i em. n summary, we
a e at t e open tern on the loss of condenser

e c ose with our actions.

Sincerely,

«Hr <
Vice President

llg
CC: A. A. Blind

G. Charnoff
H. J. Miller
NFEM Section Chief
NRC Resident Inspector - Bridgman
J. R. Padgett
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